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July 2013 

The Commissioner of Taxation 

PO Box 1271 

ALBURY NSW 2640 

Dear Sir, 

Zone Tax Rebate- Derby WA 

Derby is located in the Kimberley of Western Australia approx. 220 km's north of Broome. 

As a resident and local Accountant it has become clear that the cost of living in Derby is extremely 

high based on its location, however, is still classified in Zone A of the Zone Tax Rebates as it is 

within 250kms of Broome WA. Residents in Derby currently can only claim under Zone A for tax 

purposes which entitles them to a remote area zone rebate of $338.00. 

I would like to make an application to have Derby classified under Zone X (Special) in line with 

Fitzroy Crossing WA and Halls Creek WA which would be comparative towns to Derby which will 

allow residents to claim a remote area zone rebate of $1,173.00 (an additional $835.00 p.a.). 

Could you please advise the process that is required to make the necessary applications? 

Your assistance in this regard would be appreciated. 

Yours faithfully, 

Stewart Milne 

Accountant 

 

Cc Honorable Mr Barry Haas (MP) 

Local Member of Parliament 

Durack WA 
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The Shire President 

Shire of Derby Western Australia 

PERTH OFFICE: Unit 2/82 Reserve Street (cnr Flynn Street)• WEMBLEY WA 6014 • PO Box 2177 • Church lands WA 6018 • Phone: (08) 9387 3810 • Fax: (08) 9387 4922 

DERBY OFFICE: 2 Clarendon Street• DERBY WA 6728 • PO Box 1240 • Derby 6728 • Phone: (08) 9161 5999 • Fax: (08) 9193 2303 

email: info@optitax.com.au • www.optitax.com.au 





Costs of living have increased dramatically since 1993 through inflation. The current 
zone rebates are outdated and unreasonable and this needs to be supported by the 
residents in the Kimberley and remote areas of Australia. 

I ask that residents in the Kimberley raise this with our Federal representatives to have 
the matter reviewed in Canberra as it will have a positive financial impact on all working 
Australians residing in remote areas in general and the Kimberley in-particular. 

Stewart Milne 

gth March 2018 

Reference Material 

1) There was a review made by Fullerton, A. in 2014 - "A Study of Australasia's
Tax Rebates for Residents in Isolated Areas" which was published in the
Journal of the Australasian Tax Teachers Association 9(1 ).

2) This was also noted on page 129 of the Productivity Commission
Telecommunications Universal Service Obligation Inquiry Draft Report in April
2017 - made mention that this is not a measure specifically designed to address
affordability of telecommunications in remote areas.
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